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NGCOA Mid-Atlantic Board Conference Call

2:00-3:00 p.m., Wednesday December 2, 2015
Agenda
· Call to order 10:05 – Rick Rounsaville, Mike Hatch, John Anderes, Mike Fentress, Mike Bennett, Bob Swiger, David Norman, Tyler Eastham
· Antitrust Statement - NGCOA Mid-Atlantic is a not-for-profit organization. The Association is not organized to and may not play any role in the competitive decisions of its members or their employees, nor in any way restrict competition among members or potential members.  NGCOA MA clearly and unequivocally supports the policy of competition served by antitrust laws.
· Approval of  Minutes
· MB motions, RR 2nd – Approved by Acclimation
· Treasurer’s Report 
· GB – report looks good

· DN – additional income will be outstanding A/R from Awards Program, Sponsorship, will show as additional income between now and the end of the year. We will have $2,900 (Annual Meeting Awards Sponsorship & Joint Meeting Sponsorship coming in from Jacobsen and will arrive this month. $42,260 in projected budget includes  assumptions for additional sponsorship income)
· Report from National – new CEO
· DN – per Joe Hills – New CEO Jay Karen still in transition, has been visiting chapter meeting around the country, suppliers and industry folks
· New Director of Corporate partner relations - Sheff Webb – good experience in the arena

· New Director of Membership – Bill Northrup, Good experience in membership sales

· JH new position is to drive strategic plan directives

· Nancy Downie has a new position
· Strategic Plan is being finalized and being presented to the board and includes 4 sections

· Education

· Advocacy – will be overseen by new position Director of Commerce and Advocacy ultimately being split into two positions one for each section

· Commerce – will be overseen by new position Director of Commerce and Advocacy ultimately being split into two positions one for each section

· Sustainability for Association – make sure NGCOA has staff to serve members and sales team to sustain revenue

· Mike Hatch – interesting and exciting time and think Jay will be a good addition to the Assn. 

· Government Relations

· Stay of WOTUS – JA updates that GCSAA says it will be a minimum of one year before the regulation may be enforced. It will be hard to enforce b/c it is an EPA directive
· Events – Annual Meeting Recap
· Refer to separate document

· SIGS was a good idea but needs revamping

· Perhaps have less tables

· Have people sign up for their preferred SIG table in advance of the meeting

· Need to eliminate the awkward empty SIG tables

· Recognize that some meeting will have less attendance from MD some years and less from VA some years due to location

· Award winners were very excited

· NGCOA Holiday Auction
· TE – 51 of 73 donors committed to renew their donation this year, still working on getting more donations. 4 new clubs have donated this year.

· Management Company Report – DN, Separate Document

· MAAGCS working on BMP, maybe NGCOA and contribute $1,000
· 2016 Budget & Event Schedule
· Focusing on getting Awards Sponsored, all are sponsored except for one Award.

· Goal to grow the partner program, potential is more, but $5,000 increase is budget for next year

· Annual Meeting – Independence did give us invitation for 2016. Merits Board Discussion.

· May move to traditional date as a Wednesday. Mondays are typically outing days for many clubs.

· MB – Monday was tough to bring from his organization as well, recommends Tuesday-Thursday.

· Expense Items – Maryland BMP possibly contribute $1,000 from NGCOA
· Mid-Atlantic Golf Council will invite MSGA, MAPGA to also contribute.

· We are budgeting about $3,000 profit.

· MB – motion to approve the budget as presented, GB 2nd. No Discussion. Approved by acclimation.

· Joint Meeting Set for June 13 at Two Rivers CC in Williamsburg. Usually a turf topic. 

· Webinar schedule - looking to do one in January to kick off the season.

· Old & New Business – open board position; MAAGCS Best Mgt. Practices project
· Board elected at Annual Meeting, renewal of same board.

· Don Ryder retired from the board. 

· Members allowed Board to elect the open board spot

· DN - Met with David Jurcak, GM/Pres of Omni Homestead

· Jurcak interesting in maintaining Homestead presence on board 
· MB – With two tour events LPGA and Senior in VA, maybe consider a sponsorship at both of those events, and also Quicken Loans event in MD/VA.

· MB – would be nice to get started early with Senior PGA

· DN look into and come back with info, MB will also ask National of other chapter’s participation
· MB - Would be nice to have a presence to maybe invite our sponsors and host them

· GB, maybe check with National to see if other chapters do anything related to Tournament sponsorships. A way to tie this to new chapter members and sponsors as an incentive would be great. 

· MB – Cart Rental Taxes – How are they treated?

· MB property charges taxes for all cart rental. One of his audit companies says it may not be necessary to charge the taxes b/c it is an amenity of the golf course.  Will check with National and will report back to the group, and also ask about Tour events and other chapter’s participation.
· GB – Stand-alone cart fee must show a tax per his accounting team. If bundle is included in rate and can walk or ride, the cart must have an assigned fair market value and assign to cart fee but would like to get more information.

· RR – fee is all inclusive and do not collect the taxes. Have had a sales tax audit and the cart fee tax was not an issue.  Golf Pros call it a courtesy fee and not a cart fee.

· JA – all included at their facility, never flagged in any audits – one rate weather you walk or ride. It is labeled a golf fee. Members do not pay cart fees either, price is all inclusive
· Executive Session 
· Adjourn – 3:00
